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Every Week 

Friday  School Assembly 

  9.10am Start   

  Walk to School   

  (starting Friday 10th 

  Feb) 

February 

 

Wednesday 7th Parents and Friends 

  Meeting—2.15pm in   

  the staffroom 

 

  Prep Assessment Day 

 

Wednesday 14th Prep Assessment Day 

 

  Taylor Swift Dance - 

  MPR 11.15am -  

  11.45am 

 

  AFL Visit 11.00am 

 

Wednesday 21st Prep Assessment Day 

 

Monday 26th -  Grade 5-6 Log Cabin  

Wednesday 28th Camp 

 

  Prep Assessment Day 

Principal’s Awards  

Congratulations to this week’s award winners. I 
look forward to our presentations on Friday at     

assembly. Please feel welcome in joining us next 

Friday.  

Prep Grant        

Prep Symons  

Grade 1/2 Holding Micah F 

Grade 1/2 Epworth/

Clayton 

Bailee  S 

Grade 1/2 Purtill Ralph D 

Grade 3/4 Craig/

Tibbett 

Skylah L 

Grade 3/4 Gilligan Heath R 

Grade 3/4 Rayner/

Nicholls 

Abby G 

Grade 3/4 McEwan/

Robinson 

Ava L 

Grade 5/6 Bulluss Sherri S 

Grade 5/6 Watt Lily M 

Grade 5/6 Birch Tilda A 

Grade 5/6 O’Callaghan Phoenix E 

School Council      

Members 

President:  

Rebekah Perryman 

Vice President:     

Nicole Taylor 

Treasurer: Claire Stewart 

Secretary:  Meg Bagnall 

Jason O’Neill 

Helen Forrest 

Emma Choo 

Leanne Boston 

Samantha Craig 

Shirley Symons 

Andrew Cameron 

Bek Probert 

Simone Martin 

Community Member 

Lauire Whyte 

Christina Tibbett 

Welcome back to all of our families for the 2024 school year.  We hope everyone was able to get some 
quality family time over the break, in whatever form that may have taken.  Hopefully the kids were able to 
help out around the house a bit as well.  The first couple of days have seen a smooth transition back into 
school.  There will always be a few nerves and some anxiety about a new school year with new teachers 
and classmates, this is natural.  But a huge thanks and well done to families for preparing the students for 
the return. 
 
150th Celebrations 
 
2024 is the year of our 150th Anniversary.  Some early preparation has taken place with a Facebook page 
created and information added to our webpage about our celebrations on Friday 18th October and Saturday 
19th October.  Please spread the word to all current and past students and families, we hope to make this an  
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enjoyable event for all and look forward to hearing some stories about Eaglehawk North from the past. 
 
New Staff Members 
 
Welcome to Enya O’Callaghan and Yilin Lewis who will be joining our staff this year.  Enya will be in the 
5/6 team and Yilin will be teaching Chinese.  Please make them feel welcome and drop in and say hello.  
 
Updated Student Information 
 
At the start of a new school year it is important for any medical plans to be updated and submitted to the 
school so that we have the most up to date documents to assist your child if needed.  If anything has 
changed in these documents please let us know at the office and even have a chat with your classroom 
teacher.    
 
Extreme Weather 
 
With the hot weather around in Term 1 please ensure your child has a hat, refillable drink bottle for water 
and sunscreen applied when necessary. Please also check out our school website for information about 
what we need to do in the case of an extreme or catastrophic weather event.  This Sunday is predicted to be 
extreme weather for Bendigo and the school may be closed for all staff and community.  You may see 
some signs out around the school if this occurs over the weekend and you are driving past. 
 
COVID-19 
 
Unfortunately Covid is still around in the community, as a school, we need to ensure our learning            
environment minimises risk as much as possible. 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             
You can help us keep our school as safe as possible by taking 2 important steps: 
 
1. Ensure your COVID-19 vaccinations are up to date. Information on how and where to get vaccinated 

is available on the Get vaccinated webpage. 
 
2. If your child shows symptoms of COVID-19, please ensure they stay home and get tested. The easiest 
way to test is to use a rapid antigen test (RAT). 
 
Free RATs are available from your local council where you can collect 2 packs of 5 RATs and an extra 2 
packs for each person in your household. People with disability and their carers can get 4 packs of 5 RATs. 
You are not required to have a Medicare card and you can collect RATs as many times as you need. You 
can also buy RATs at supermarkets, pharmacies and other retailers. 
 
If your child has symptoms but tests negative, please ensure they stay home until they no longer have 
symptoms.  If the RAT test result is positive, please ensure they say home for at least 5 days and until there 
are no more symptoms. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
 
Protecting against mosquito-borne diseases 
 
Warm and wet weather can result in greater numbers of mosquitoes and increased risk of illnesses from 
mosquito bites. While the overall risk is low, some mosquitoes carry diseases that make people sick. 
 
The best protection against mosquito-borne illness is to avoid mosquito bites. 
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Families can protect against mosquito bites by: 
 
· covering up as much as possible with long, loose-fitting, light-coloured clothing 
· applying insect repellent that contains picaridin or DEET on exposed skin when leaving home 
· limiting outdoor activity if lots of mosquitoes are active. 
 
Families with any health concerns should see their doctor or phone NURSE-ON-CALL: 1300 606 024 
(available 24 hours). Free Japanese encephalitis vaccines.  Japanese encephalitis virus is spread to humans 
through bites from infected mosquitoes and can cause a rare but potentially serious infection of the brain.  
Free Japanese encephalitis vaccines are available to protect Victorians at higher risk of the virus. 
The Victorian Department of Health encourages eligible people who live or work in high-risk local govern-
ment areas to get vaccinated. 
 
For more information, including what is considered a high-risk area and eligibility for a free vaccine, refer 
to the Department of Health’s Japanese encephalitis webpage. 
 
School’s back! So that means reduced speed limits around schools to keep kids safe. 

 

Please watch out and slow down for children crossing the road and around school 

buses. 

 

For more information please check out. 

 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/safety-and-road-rules/road-rules/a-to-z-of-road-

rules/school-speed-zones 

 

Annual Permissions—SENTRAL Forms 

 

This year our annual permission and consent forms will be done/completed through our online Sentral    
system.  This will minimise the need for paper copies which is better for the environment and may not get 
lost as easy in the bottom of a bag.  If parents can please keep an eye out for the Sentral message and links 
for the consent forms and complete what is required that would be appreciated.  If you need some help 
please contact the office. 

Drive Through Reminder 

It is important that between 8:30am-9:00am & 2:45pm-3:30pm that we 

are not walking across the drive through zone. This is for safety        

reasons as it can get quite busy during these times. During these times 

we ask families to walk around the path down to Franklin St and into 

the car park that way, it is a bit longer, but it is safer for everyone.  (as 

per the red arrows on the map) If anyone is unsure of how to do this, 

please ask one of the staff on duty at the pick up area. New families to 

the school might not be aware of this requirement and what this means, 

so please ask if you are unsure.  In the meantime it is important that our 

families using the drive through move slowly through the area and are 

patient as we learn this process.  Thank you. 

 

Jason O’Neill    Principal 

https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/safety-and-road-rules/road-rules/a-to-z-of-road-rules/school-speed-zones
https://www.vicroads.vic.gov.au/safety-and-road-rules/road-rules/a-to-z-of-road-rules/school-speed-zones
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Welcome back everyone! We are so happy to see you! 

The Grade 5/6 students and their teachers have spent a wonderful week together, building relationships, 
setting up class routines and working on school expectations. Over the first ten days of Term 1, classes will 
continue to work with our school’s Respect Values of: Self, Others, Learning, Environment.  

In Reading, students have focused on the Reader’s Notebook and Reading Workshops. They have begun 
to demonstrate their understanding of workshops, their importance, roles of students/staff in each session 
and set up their classroom library.  

In Writing, students created graffiti boards to represent our School Values of Respect and began their first 
text type for the year: Recount. Grade 5/6 students used the Stephen Graham model of Recount writing 
planning and began to compose their texts. 

In Maths, students have completed a range of Pre-test activities and enjoyed a range of Maths games that 
require use of their Mental Maths skills from previous years. Pre-tests enable the teachers to accurately    
record where each individual student is achieving success and where they will need to take their learning 
next. Reminders:   School hats must be worn in Term 1 

     Bring ALL school books to school  

     Long hair needs to be tied up for the duration of the school day 

     Diaries should travel to school and home each day.  

     Nightly Reading- please record this in the diary each night (nights  
    read, title of book, pages/chapters/etc) and parent signatures once a 
    week 

     Camp information to be sent via Sentral in the coming week 

     NAPLAN is this term, more info to come.  

Values Awards: This term we are focusing on Respect for Self 

5/6 Watt: George H- For actively ensuring he is working at his full potential. 

5/6 Bulluss: Taylah N- For an excellent start to Grade 6. 

5/6 Birch: Zavier C – For a positive start to the school year. 

5/6 O’Callaghan: Ruby S- For settling back into school well and engaging in all activities.  

5/6 Team     Alex, Enya, Laura and Megan 

Grade 5/6 News 
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Grade 3/4 News 

Welcome back to school for 2024. It has been wonderful to see all students settling back into school life 

and routines. We hope you all had a restful break. 

 

This term our Integrated Studies topic starts of with our values and then moves on to Melting Moments.  

 

Students have started planning a ‘Holiday Recount’ in writing, where they are able to showcase what they 

know and how they feel about writing.  

 

We read a fantastic story called ‘The Dot’ which focuses on recognising when we may find something 

challenging and how we overcome that situation.  

 

In Mathematics our focus topic has been graphing where we look at creating bar graphs, collecting          

information and learning the different features of graphs.  

 

Reminders:  

 

Term 1 is a hat term. All students will be required to wear a SunSmart navy blue hat as of next week. 

Please make sure the hats are clearly named.  

 

February 14th is Taylor Day. Please see Sentral for details on this event.  

 

NAPLAN for Grade 3 and 5 will be 13/03/24-20/03/24 

 

Grade 3-6’s will participate in House Sports Athletics Day 

 

Values Awards: Respect for Self 

3/4 McRob- Lachlan I:  for his enthusiastic and positive start to ENPS. 

3/4 Gilligan- Avah M: for always having a positive and confident attitude.  

3/4 Craig- Jayden C for his confident attitude during class discussions.  

3/4 Rayner-  Denzel H: for being a wonderful role model to our new students. 

3/4 Team  

Kayleen, Brett, Anna, Kristy, Sam, Chelsea and Christina 



Term 1 Hats are to be worn whilst outside 

 

Whipstick Whispers 

Grade 1/2 News 
Welcome to 2024, we hope all families had a lovely break. Thank-you for ensuring that students are ready 

to learn by bringing in learning materials, hats, drink bottles etc. There are still a few students who are yet 

to bring in head phones, art smocks and library bags. If they could be brought in the coming days that 

would be appreciated. Next week we will begin our regular timetables when all specialist classes will be 

running as well as library and computer lab sessions.  

 

Reading. This week we have been focusing on getting back into routine with reading. We have been setting 

up book boxes, engaging in shared reading as a whole class and discussing the expectations in the         

classroom for independent reading.  

 

Top home reading tip: The students are being asked to read at least one just right book at home with an 

adult each night. Home reading also needs to be recorded in students diaries so that we can monitor reading 

progress. We are hoping that all students will receive many reading nights awards throughout the year. 

 

Writing. This week, we began our writing by recounting the school holidays. The students have been      

enjoying reflecting on their holidays through discussion, drawing and writing. 

 

Numeracy. This week, we have been focusing on counting and recognising different numbers based on 

place value. The students have enjoyed interacting with their classmates through a variety of activities and 

maths games. 

 

Inquiry. This week we are focusing on the school values and expectations with a lot of class discussion.  

 

SOLE Awards: This Terms focus is Respect for Self 

1/2 Holding: JJ R- B 

1/2 Epworth: Zaxon H 

1/2 Purtill: Kayne R  

 

Thank you for your ongoing support. Remember SENTRAL is our preferred method of communication and 

for better or worse tell us first, so we can work out solutions to support your child with their ongoing         

development. 

Take care, 

Bec, Rhys, Laura, and Erin. 
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Welcome back to ENPS for 2024 
 
I would like to welcome everyone back for the start of the 2024 school year and give a special welcome to 
all of our new students and their families. 
 
All of our students have settled in to their new classroom environment and have started building positive 
relationships with their peers and teachers across the school. It has been wonderful to see all the happy    
faces. 
 

 
 

                            SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOURS 
The focus for our SWPBS program this term is:             

RESPECT for the SELF. 
 

What does this mean?  

We look after ourselves and have positive thoughts and attitudes.  

Why is this important?  

We want to be the best that we can be and feel good about ourselves. 

Be sure to check out our SWPBS expected behaviour matrix attached below! 
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SWPBS - BEHAVIOUR EXPECTATIONS MATRIX 
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ENPS Music Programs 

Eaglehawk North PS offers Guitar, Drum and Piano lessons to our students that can 

be taken in school hours. 

Guitar 

Shannon Millard runs our Guitar lessons every Tuesday in one Room 17.  The cost is 

$40.00 for a one on one 1/2hr lesson. 

Drum 

Adam Bourke runs our Drum lessons Friday between Room 17 and 18.  The cost is 

$250.00 per Term for a one on one 1/2hr lesson. 

Piano 

Irina Vorontsova runs our Piano lessons, the day TBA, between Room 17 and 18.  The 

cost is $300.00 for a 10-week Term for a one on one 1/2hr lesson. 

 

Please fill in the form below and return it to ENPS office if you are interested in the 

above lessons. 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Name: …………………………………………….………..       Grade: ……………………………… 

 

    Age: ……………………………….. 

 

Guitar: $40.00         Drum: $250.00 per Term  Piano:  $300.00 per Term 

 

  Past experience: ……………………………………………………………………… 

Whipstick Whispers 
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Bendigo City Council  
 

Parking and Animal Services from the City of Greater Bendigo have contacted our school 
and requested that the following information be conveyed to our school community.  

The illegal parking of vehicles adjacent to our school poses a safety concern to children, 
pedestrians and other road users. Parents are reminded that it is essential to comply with 

parking restrictions when dropping off and collecting children from school.  
Motorists must not stop in no stopping areas, even briefly, with or without the motor       

running. They must not stop next to a continuous yellow edge line, on resident’s nature 
strips, too close to school crossings, park over driveways or double park. A number of 
schools have short term time restricted areas, such as 2 minute pick up drop off. These 

parking areas are in place to allow for ease of access close to schools and these restrictions 
must be adhered to. Drivers should also be aware that they cannot perform a U-turn over 

an unbroken or continuous dividing line.  
With regard to children’s crossings, the law requires that a driver approaching a children’s 
crossing must drive at a speed at which the driver can, if necessary stop safely before the 

crossing. Please slow down and take extra care when driving in school zones.  
City of Greater Bendigo Parking Officers and Bendigo Police do conduct random patrols 

throughout the school year at various locations to ensure that motorists are adhering to the 
Road Rules. 
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FUNDRAISING NEWS 
 
Welcome (or welcome back!) to another fun-filled year at Eaglehawk North!! 
 
BOOK CLUB – The first issue of the Book Club for this year has been handed out, orders are due back by 
14th February. 
 
Spend $35 or more in one transaction on this issue for a $5 credit to spend on the next issue! (For terms and 
conditions see the Scholastic website) 

BEANIES AND SCARVES – We still have a small amount of these (more scarves than beanies) available 
to purchase at the office. They are $20 each and once they are gone, we will not be ordering more at this 
stage. 
 
MOVIE NIGHT – Bring your chairs/blankets and movie snacks and settle in for a fun social night. The 
movie is yet to be decided on, but we have a list we are working through and will get student feedback on 
the final choice. Our Movie Night will be Thursday 7th March. 
 
Upcoming events 
 
14th February   Book Club Due 
7th March   Movie Night 
6th – 20th Mar ch Easter Raffle 
16th March   Dahlia & Arts 
27th March   Sausage Sizzle 
 

The Parents and Friends will meet twice a term to assist with planning and implementing school social     
activities and fundraising events to provide the best possible environment for the children. 

 
 
Our first meeting for Parents and Friends will be next Wednesday, 7th 
February at 2.15pm in the Staff Room. Please come along, have a 
cuppa and get to know everyone while we set our goals for this year. 
Younger children not at school are welcome. 
 
 
If you have any questions or feedback please don’t hesitate to reach 
out. The Fundraising/Parents & Friends Committee can be contacted 
through the office, or via email ENPSfundraising@outlook.com  
 
Nicole, Rebekah, Emma and Leanne 

MEETING DATES: 

    

TERM 1 TERM 3 

7 February 7 August 

6 March 4 September 

    

TERM 2 TERM 4 

1 May 9 October 

5 June 6 November 

 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

(see attached flyer) 

mailto:enpsfundraising@outlook.com
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